

Taylor Newell

Office: (843)488.7607

Cell: (843)333.6448

tnewell@cityofconway.com

www.cityofconway.com www.facebook.com/CityofConwaySC

Media Advisory

Friday, January 17, 2020

- City of Conway offices will be closed on Monday, January 20, 2020 in observance of Martin Luther King Jr. Day. Crew members with the Solid Waste Department will still make their rounds for trash pick-up on that day.
- Conway City Council will meet on Tuesday, January 21, 2020. There will be a workshop meeting at 4:00 pm at Conway City Hall. You can find the agenda for that workshop here.
 The Conway City Council will then meet upstairs at Conway City Hall at 5:30 pm. You can find the agenda for that meeting here.
- 3. The City of Conway Community Appearance Board will meet Wednesday, January 22, 2020 at 4:00 pm at Conway City Hall. You can find the agenda for that meeting here.
- 4. The City of Conway will host a Public Engagement Session to discuss improvements to infrastructure to relieve flooding pressure on Crabtree Canal. The meeting will be held at Trinity United Methodist Church (198 Long Avenue) on Thursday, January 23, 2020 from 5:30 7:30 pm. You can learn more about that meeting here.
- 5. Conway Police Chief Dale Long will speak at the South Carolina Criminal Justice Academy graduation in Columbia on Friday, January 24, 2020. Immediately following, officers will travel back to Conway for a swearing-in ceremony at 4:00 pm at the Conway Police Department. The department will bring on five class one officers, two class three officers,

- and one part-time officer. There will also be a promotional ceremony for a detective at that time.
- 6. The 24th Annual Valentine Ball Registration is now open. The event will take place on Saturday, February 8, 2020 at the Conway Recreation Center. Doors open at 5:30 pm. This year, we will have the annual dance competition, a photo booth, dinner, and a free photo. We also invite mothers to participate in "Mamarazzi" at 5:30 pm to take pictures on the red carpet. You can find registration information here.
- 7. The playground at Riverfront Park is now open for play! The playground has been closed since flood waters from Hurricane Florence damaged the equipment. You can see the new playground equipment here!
- 8. Do you need to make a Freedom of Information Act request to the City of Conway? We ask that you complete **this form** and send your request to **foia@cityofconway.com**. This new email address will help us to better track your request and get you a response as soon as possible.